FOREMAN CITY COUNCIL
SPECIAL MEETING
August 10, 2020

The Foreman City Council held a Special Called meeting on Monday, August 10, 2020 at 4:00pm, in the
Foreman Community Center.

Mayor Harp called the meeting to order, Judy Adams opened the meeting with a prayer and the pledge
was recited. Theresa Woods called the roll: Present were Alana Cody, Jacqueline Wiseman, Judy Adams,
Tommy McDonald, and Perry Young. Mike McKee was absent. Thad Bishop, Attorney, joined the
meeting by phone. Others present was Theresa Woods. A quorum was declared.

The Mayor said the first item on the agenda was to approve Ordinance 340 requesting reallocation of the
present 2 cent sales tax approved previously by the voters for Industrial Development. The new wording
for reallocation of these funds will be placed on the ballot in the November general election for approval
by the population of Foreman allowing the city to use the funds for general improvement areas such as
streets, parks, water, wastewater, sanitation, and economic development. Ordinance 340 was presented
for review and approval. Mayor Harp read Ordinance 340, a brief discussion followed. A motion was
made by Perry Young, seconded by Jacqueline Wiseman, to suspend the rules and read Ordinance 340 by
title only. Mayor Harp read Ordinance 340 by title only. A motion was made by Perry Young, seconded
Jacqueline Wiseman, to approve Ordinance 340. All members voted Aye. Motion carried.

Ordinance 341 calling for a special election to coincide with the general election to reallocate the 4 cent
sales and use tax dedicated solely to Industrial Development was presented for review and approval. A
motion was made by Perry Young and seconded by Jacqueline Wiseman to suspend the rules and read
Ordinance 341 by title only. Mayor Harp read Ordinance 341 by title only. A motion was made by
Perry Young and seconded by Jacqueline Wiseman to approve Ordinance 341. Mayor Harp read
Ordinance 341 by title only for a second time. A motion was made by Perry Young with a second from
Alana Cody. Ordinance 341 was read for a third time by title only with a motion from Perry Young and a
second from Jacqueline Wiseman to approve Ordinance 341. All members voted Aye. Motion carried.

Mayor Harp said the last item of business is an invoice for $1,250.00 from Bill Patton, Architect, who
worked up the blueprints on the Regions Bank building for Tawnya Lansdell. Mrs. Lansdell is requesting
the city pay for the expenses. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Judy Adams to approve
payment of the invoice to Bill Patton, Architect, in the amount of $1,250 with the stipulation they return
the original blueprints of the Regions Bank building belonging to the city and the blueprints designed by
Mr. Patton the city is paying for at the time of payment. Tommy McDonald seconded the motion. All
members voted Aye. Motion carried.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned by a motion from Jacqueline Wiseman, seconded by

Tommy McDonald. Meeting adjourned. %

William B. Harp, Mayor
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Theresa Woods, Deputy Recorder/Treasurer




